
 

 
      

                             

 
  

  
   

  
 

   
 

    
 

 
     

   
 

  
   

  
  

 
 

    
  

 
 

 

 
 

  
  

CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF 
FOOD & AGRICULTURE 

Koren Ross, Secretory 

October 15, 2019 
DMS NOTICE 

D – 19 – 07 
Retain 

TO: WEIGHTS AND MEASURES OFFICIALS 

SUBJECT: Vapor Recovery Nozzle Servicing and Replacement on 
Liquid-Measuring Devices 

Several county officials have asked for further clarification of Division of 
Measurement Standards’ (DMS) Notice D-19-02, issued June 25, 2019. 

Regardless of the cause of the service or replacement, any repair [as defined in 
Business and Professions Code § 12531(f)], of a vapor recovery nozzle used on 
a liquid-measuring device for commercial purposes must be reported to the 
county sealer and placed into service by a registered service agency/agent 
(RSA) or weights and measures official. 

If you have questions, please contact the Device Enforcement Program at 
(916) 229-3000 or dms@cdfa.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Kristin Macey 
Director 

cc: Hyrum Eastman, County/State Liaison, CDFA 
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